
Minutes   September 8, 2015  
 
Board members present were Todd Swain – RE, Neil Cox – Asst. RE, Virginia 
Apker – Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Steve Herrod, Jon Pyeatt, James 
Stowers, and George Walker.  The minutes of the August meeting and the 
treasurer’s report were approved as presented. 
 
Solo Report – Jason Baney: There were 64 drivers at the event held August 16 
at the fairgrounds.  The next event is in November.  Jason has agreed to be Solo 
Chair for 2016. 
 
Race Report – Betty Martin and Neil Cox:  There will be a Majors at Hallett on 
April 9-10, 2016.  The Majors at NOLA is on the last weekend of February.  The 
rest of the Mid States Conference Majors have not yet been determined.  Neil is 
taking dates for non – majors  MIDIV races althjough the final dates will depend 
on the Majors schedule.  
 
Rally Report – Garry Deaton:  The Miata Club will hold another Average Joe 
Rally in October.  Check the Green Country Motor sports website for details. 
 
Rally Cross – Todd Swain:  We will have a Rally Cross on October 25.  Check 
the NEOkla website and Motorsport Reg for details and preregistration. 
 
Neil Cox reported on the proposed MIDIV shuffle.  There will be no realignment 
in 2016.  The BOD has created a committee to study the situation and gather 
suggestions and information. 
 
Jason Baney reported on the nominating committee.  Anyone wishing to run for 
an office for 2016 should let Jason know before the October meeting.  The 
current treasurer would prefer not to run again so anyone with an interest in that 
office would be greatly appreciated. 
 
The Awards Banquet will be held on January 9 at Burnco. 
 
The National Convention will be back in Las Vegas in 2016.  There was 
discussion about sending a representative. 
 
Due to a conflict in scheduling, the October meetin g will be held 
on the first Tuesday of the month rather than the s econd.  The 
date of the October meeting will be Tuesday, Octobe r 6, at 
Burnco, 1728 S. Boston. 
 
Betty Martin 


